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December 14th, 2020 

 

Patricia Moreno, Children’s Services Administrator I 

Contracts Administration Division 

Contract Compliance Section 

3530 Wilshire Blvd, 4th Floor 

Los Angeles, CA 90010 

 

Re:  Corrective Action Plan  

 

Dear Patricia, 

 

Nuevo Amanecer Latino Children’s Services has received the report following the contract 

compliance annual review of our agency conducted by the Contracts Administration 

Division (CAD) and are submitting the following Corrective Action Plan to remediate and 

address the recommendations noted. 

 

FFA Monitoring Review 

 

V. Needs and Services Planning 
 

 The NSPs were completed accurately and on time. 

 

Nuevo Amanecer Latino received a finding under 23b. NSPs are comprehensive and 

accurate and under 23c. NSPs include Case Plans and Concurrent Case Plan. 

 

During the review, an NSP was completed using the correct LA county DCFS template. 

However, the heading read San Bernardino County. This was a computer/electronic 

system error which has already been corrected. In addition, during the review, some 

NSP’s were found not to thoroughly identify a concurrent plan and for two NSPs 

children’s names were misspelled and or confused. Lastly, in one NSP a goal was not 

modified accordingly to the child’s progress.  

 

In order to ensure that the items found under Needs and Services Planning are corrected, 

meet contractual requirements, and ensure the safety of children/NMDs, NALCS will do 

the following: 

 

 In January 2021, NALCS social workers will receive training on proper use of Los 

Angeles county DCFS NSP template, proper documentation and follow-up of 

concurrent case plans, creation of SMART goals, and proper documentation of 

children names within the NSP. This training will be provided by NALCS Program 

and Compliance Director with the use of the DCFS Needs & Services 

Plan/Quarterly Report Training PowerPoint. A sign-in sheet will be provided. 
 In addition, on a quarterly basis, NALCS QI Department will conduct NSP reviews 

to ensure proper use of Los Angeles county DCFS NSP template, proper 

documentation and follow-up of concurrent case plans, creation of SMART goals, 

and proper documentation of children names within the NSP. 

http://www.google.com/url?url=http://www.achsa.net/about/index.php&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ved=0ahUKEwjG-b2AhM3JAhXEPj4KHYzEBx4QwW4IHjAE&usg=AFQjCNFhlatnXeLhXgaZWTGARhzKlcgpRQ
http://www.google.com/url?url=http://praedfoundation.org/events/tcomcans-conference-2015/&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ved=0ahUKEwjChtTOgs3JAhWwhoMKHU_6AgIQwW4INDAO&usg=AFQjCNGs9jhyQaHYtB_0Ns_mAfb3GMIwlA
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At this time, we would like to extend a genuine recognition to Patricia Moreno for her 

recommendations and observations during the review. We welcome the Department’s 

feedback as a means to improve the quality of our services.  

 

Should you have any further questions or suggestions please feel free to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Enrique Montiel 

Enrique Montiel 

Program & Compliance Director 
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